

08/02/2023

Chair:	Graham Parks	Minutes:	Susanne Grieshaber
--------	--------------	----------	--------------------

Attendees:	John Hartley, Adrian Williams, Steve Knattress, Keith McFarlane (on the phone), Nick Kocharhook, Tom Bogdanowicz (via phone), John Ackers (via Phone), Johanna Gewolker. Eilidh Murray, Diana Lockwood
Apologies:	Sue Marris

Item	Topic / Action	Action:
1	Minutes of last meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none">Approved by all present. To be published	JH
2	Minutes of last meeting - actions arising <ul style="list-style-type: none">Slack use - Eilidh put it out on the LCC Slack, not much happening there, matter is closed.TRO issue with Google and Cloudesley Road, there are dismount signs for cyclists, check that if you can.Submit question for next full council meeting on 2 March, deadline 20 February. Topic is slow pace of bike hangar rollout.JH met Estelle Marie Broyer, Queen Mary University PhD student talked to her and signed a confidentiality agreement. Also put her in touch with others. She has all the contacts she needs now.	JA
3	Bike Hangars <ul style="list-style-type: none">No success with letters or email to Gazette or Tribune. Will try again, when I have an idea for a story.	SG
4	Council liaison report back <ul style="list-style-type: none">ToR changes mainly accepted – awaiting signature.NK gave a report of various planning ideas (Essex Road, Hornsey Street), met with planning officers, but nothing really fixed yet.Talked about the School Streets, (Liverpool Road new Traffic light).	NK
5	Make the lane - Old Street / Clerkenwell Road <ul style="list-style-type: none">To be put on agenda for discussion in March. Make the Lane protest in May.	JH

6	<p>Council liaison meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Charlton Place implemented changes and will be much better for cyclists. Potential presentation at future CI meeting on council's Cycling and Walking action plan We should press for re-pavement of Rosebury Avenue. 	
5	<p>Kingsbury Road bridge</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Closed by Network Rail with a suboptimal diversion. OL met council officers with Hackney Cycling to discuss how to improve access bearing in mind this is a long-term closure due to apparent fragility of bridge although trains continue to run under it. OL provided update which CI has tweeted. Network rail issue: it is not up to Islington. TfL are taking the lead on any road changes around the closure. OL and HCC have created a map of issues and proposed diversion using Felt to share with council officers. Available here: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> https://felt.com/map/Cycleway-1-Kingsbury-Road-bridge-closure-v7JhOEddQkyVxYEHcPnmEC OL will lead progress and write to Will Norman and local councillors. 	<p>OL</p> <p>OL</p>
6	<p>C50 cycle route</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No news, email to Will Norman but nothing new, time for a follow-up. Work starting shortly 	GP
7	<p>Five asks</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Website update - work ongoing. Protected cycle routes – C50 is progress. LTN rollout borough-wide – Barnsbury Laycock. Our campaign will be to have NO through routes (e.g. Offord, Liverpool, MacKenzie, Copenhagen have been mooted by Paul Convery). Last mile delivery hubs – suggestions for cargo bike hub parking to be sent to OL. Target date for sustainable transport – no report. Bike Hangars – see above. 	<p>NK NK JH</p> <p>ALL</p> <p>CK EM</p>
8	<p>Socials/rides</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> We are still looking for volunteers for the feeder ride to LCC Wonderful Women's Ride on 5 March. Tell SK if you want to do that, there are training secessions for marshalling on the weekend before. 570 people registered so far. Both feeder rides to and from Marble Arch (be there at 11.30) leaving 10am Need marshals for Kidical mass feeder 12 March. Tell SK if you can help. We are also looking for Ride Leaders for Joy Riders Islington 	<p>All / SK</p> <p>SK</p> <p>All</p> <p>All</p>

9	<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • LCC Pathways are to see where the various groups are in relation to their councils. Better connected groups (Like ICC) help those who need advice, so groups can skill themselves up. How do we get new Members? More diversity? All to think about this • AGM Planning 10 May <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Who could be guest speaker? Ideas so far are: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • not white and female would be great. • Rachel Aldridge • Ben Knowles (ran Pedal me) • Brian Deagan • Yotam Ottolengi • Laura Laker • Caroline Pidgeon • Dom Whiting (DJ on a bike) • Someone from the Bike Project • Isabel Dedrin - Arup (deputy mayor under Johnson) • Jenny from bike kitchen • Other ideas welcome! • Venue: Drapers Arms again, if possible (suitable for 50 P). JH to book • Bike group set up at Moorfield hospital. Possible guest at future meetings • Seen plans for Museum in Smithfield Market. 	<p>All</p> <p>EM</p> <p>JH</p> <p>EM</p>
	<p>Date/Venue of next meeting: Wednesday 8 March @ 19:30, Town Hall Committee Room 3 Hybrid meeting – need to sort out technology</p>	<p>ALL</p> <p>JH</p>